Sermon Editing Policy
The Commission on Worship has established the Worship Planning Page to assist God’s people in planning worship, particularly during times of vacancy or when the resident pastor is away from the parish. A key resource provided on the page is the provision of sermons for use by lay readers.
The Commission on Worship appoints an ordained, active pastor within the Lutheran Church in Australia and New Zealand, to have oversight of the collection and review of sermons for use on the Worship Planning Page. The Sermon Coordinator follows the following process:

· The Sermon Coordinator appoints a team of pastors from across the Lutheran Church in Australia and New Zealand from a variety of ministry contexts and requests them to provide sermons based on the lectionary cycle.
· The Sermon Coordinator appoints a second team of pastors to review the sermons provided by submitting pastors, ensuring that any sermons supplied for use on the Worship Planning Page are:

· faithful to the Scriptures and the Lutheran Confessions 

· Have an appropriate balance of law and gospel

· Are Christ-centred,
· Are useful across all contexts, omitting personal remarks, congregation-specific information or dated references to current events, and,
· Are easy to read, with advice on pronunciation where necessary.
· The Sermon Coordinator then sends the sermons to the Worship Planning Page Coordinator for formatting and uploading to the webpage. Both lay readers and their audiences can have confidence that this is only done after the sermons have been carefully reviewed. 
The Commission on Worship aims to provide at least four sermons per week, spanning the range of lectionary readings, with a variety of authorship styles suitable for a range of worship contexts. We trust that the sermons will be a helpful resource in equipping lay-readers to deliver God’s word to his people in worship. 
We welcome any questions or feedback you may have regarding the sermons used on the Worship Planning Page, by contacting the Worship Planning Page Sermon Coordinator, Pastor Tim Ebbs at timothy.ebbs@lca.org.au
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